
FAIR GROVE ELEMENTARY PTO 
FEBRUARY 2017 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 
Fair Grove Elementary School Library, February 14, 2016 at 6:30 pm 
Meeting called to order by President Staci Nunley 
Attendance: (see sign in sheet) 
Prop C Presentation:  Mr. Bell did a presentation on why we should vote yes on April 4 for Prop C.  PTO asked how we can 
help spread the word.   
Minutes:  The minutes of 12/16 meeting were read, change was made to cotton candy costing $100 instead of $75. 
Officers’ Reports: 
Treasurer:  Given by Cathy Thomson 

 Treasurer’s report read and accepted.  Report attached.  One outstanding Paypal invoice left from Sept/Oct 2016.  
Discussion on what to do.  A motion made and seconded that we will have a 30 day late policy, charging 10% of the 
purchase for every 30 days late.  Motion was voted on and approved. 
 

President/Old Business:  Given by Staci Nunley 

Cotton Candy Grams were a hit.  Total profit of $604.   2nd grade teachers will help in shifts next year to help make the cotton 
candy.  The process of making it took longer than expected. 

Do write a check sooner in the year.  It didn’t make much profit this time. 

Lynette will have an audit report in February. 

Committee Reports: 

Fundraising:   

 Carnival- April 7.  Decided to rent the cotton candy machine from Monkey Business.  The popcorn machine will also 
be in use to sell popcorn to the crowd.  Chrystal Barton has taken leadership of the carnival.  The hotdog/chili dinner 
Christy B. is leading the charge. 

 5k- Lynette said she will have graphic designs at the March meeting.  Fleet Feet will help with timing, process, etc. 
 Father/Daughter Dance- April 22, will be moved to the middle school commons area.  Under the Sea was decided as 

the theme with Christy B. leading. 
 Read-A-Thon- 1st grade teachers leading this.   Will probably happen during the last part of March and in relation to 

the book fair again this year.  Kids who read a certain amount get to do an activity (like a picnic at the Mill again).  
Book fair is in the first part of April.   

New Business: 

Apparel:  New tanks, t-shirts, athletic pants, umbrellas, and stickers are being designed.  Lynette is picking up a couple of 
stadium seats at Academy Sports to see if we can get a vinyl logo put on them to sell. 

Other:  Decided to do blow pops for an “End of the year blowout” for $1.00 during last week of school.  Culvers night next 
quarter.  Family night is March 24 in the Elem. At 6:30   

 

Next Meeting March 7 at 6:30 in the school library 

Meeting adjourned  
Minutes compiled by:  LeAnn Pyatt, Recording Secretary 


